
Athletic Boosters Meeting 
March 2014   - Ron Bernstein 
 
Weds., March 12, 2014 – Special Meeting 
Preliminary meeting, March 12, 2014, began at 6:00 with the following attendees:  Lisa Kemenyes, Kathy 
Jones, Ron Bernstein, Mark Suhay, Tim Skoczen, Mark Massey. 
The purpose of this meeting was to make sure everything was ready for the Alumni Game.  Workers 
were finalized, and Don Krolikowski was going to send out an email blast. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30, in time for attendees to attend the Winter Sports Banquet.  The regular 
Boosters meeting is still scheduled for March 19, 2014. 
 
Weds., March 19, 2014 – Regular Meeting 
Regular meeting began at 7:05, with the following attendees:  Lisa Kemenyes, Kathy Jones, Tim Skoczen, 
Ron Bernstein, Mark Massey, Mark Suhay, Rick Dolejs, Bob Juran. 
 
Minutes from the February 2014 meeting were read and accepted. 
Treasurer’s report:  Total of $11,780.36 in Booster’s account.  All bills are paid to date.  Sports teams still 
have $5,000 in their account to be used.   
 
Athletic Dept. News – Winter Sports Awards Banquet went well considering the weather.  Additions to 
coaching staff for Spring Sports: Jim Crooks – baseball; Paul Molnar & Hannah Stretar – Softball; Kevin 
Clymer – Track.  A number of teams in the conference have lost Freshman and JV teams.  Spring sport 
pictures will be held tomorrow, March 20.  Dan Baran and Patrick Wisnieski made the East/West All-Star 
basketball game.  A request was made to purchase an ad to the All-Star program.  Decision was made to 
purchase a ½ page ad with no picture for $50.  The HUDL Program was brought up.  This program allows 
member sports teams to submit game tapes, and view tapes from other members.  We currently have a 
$1,600 package.  Football portion has already been paid for.  Request was made for the Boosters to pick 
up the rest of the cost.  This is being tabled until April meeting, at which the 2014-2015 budget will be 
presented.  New Boy’s Soccer coach is Ryan MacRaild.  New Football coach is Jim Wotowiec, assuming 
approval by the school board.  Renee Roche Run will be April 5.  Boosters donated $250 to the race.   
 
New Business -   Walk-around is tentatively scheduled for Tues., May 20.   Senior Athlete Awards – Each 
coach will be allowed to pick one Senior from the sport that they coached.  From there, the candidates 
will be voted on by all the head coaches, and Booster’s board.  One male and one female will each be 
awarded the Outstanding Senior Athlete Award.  Mark Massey will look into this.   Solon Cage Classic will 
be held Weds., April 9 – Sun. April 13.  There are still openings for volunteers.  Aftercare needs to be 
moved to the high school cafeteria and high school gym.  This would open up four courts in the Field 
House where games could start earlier.  We are still looking for spots teams to take shifts.  Some teams 
have already committed to help.  Don Krolikowski will send out an email blast looking for more help.  
There’s been a request for someone to set up a stand to sell basketball jewelry.  Police will monitor area 
throughout the tournament.   
Meeting adjourned at 9:00.   Next meeting is Weds., April 16, 7:00. 


